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Carnegie transfers property operations  
 
As part of its work on focusing on core operations within the four business areas, Carnegie 
Investment Bank AB will transfer responsibility for its property operations.  
 
Based on a management agreement, Carnegie Investment Bank AB has previously assumed 
responsibility for company management and the administration of properties for the property 
company Carnegie Fastigheter Sverige AB (referred to below as CFS), which is owned by some 
20 institutions. CFS owns properties in Stockholm, Gothenburg and Malmö, valued at 
approximately SEK 3 billion. A team of six, all employees of Carnegie Investment Bank, were 
responsible for the management of these properties. 
 
In a joint decision with the investors of CFS, Carnegie has decided to transfer the administration 
of CFS’s properties to a new company that will be jointly owned by the investors of CFS and the 
property team at Carnegie. The new company will be responsible for the continued management 
of CFS and the property team at Carnegie. The new company will be responsible for the 
continued property administration. 
 
Carnegie will retain its 1-per cent participating interest until further notice. This transfer will have 
a marginal impact on Carnegie’s earnings. 
  
 
For further information, please contact: 
Andreas Koch, Head of Communications and IR, tel: +46 (0)8 676 86 39 
Staffan Olsson, President of Carnegie Fastigheter Sverige AB, tel: +46 (0)8 5886 92 65 

 

 

 

 

 

Carnegie Investment Bank AB (publ) is a leading independent investment bank with Nordic focus. Carnegie provides value-
added services in securities brokering, investment banking, asset management, and private banking to institutions, 
corporations and private clients. Carnegie has approximately 800 employees in eight countries. 
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